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Survey to assess 
gang activity 
across the nation ~r~s~~ 

H fH 

The increasing violence in America related to gangs has 
caused great concern. Communities and families are being 
faced with violent gang activity that is spreading across 
America from major metropolitan areas into smaller subur­
ban and rural communities as well. 

The National School Safety Center frequently is called 
upon to address this national concern and has responded in 
several ways. Recently, NSSC solicited gang intelligence 
data from law enforcement agencies in 100 of the largest 
metropolitan areas around the country. 

NSSC asked ea<;:h jurisdiction to respond with informa­
tion about the scope of gang activity in their locale, includ­
ing numbers and kinds of gangs, gang membership, and 
gang-related crimes. Each jurisdiction also was asked to de­
scribe their gang violence prevention and intervention strat­
egies, policies, and programs, as well as to send any task 
force reports, media clips, procedure manuals or photo­
graphs that might help with this assessment. 

The information collected will be used to update NSSC's 
publication Gangs in School: Breaking Up is Hard To Do. 
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This popular booklet, already in its seventh printing, pro­
vides an introduction to youth gangs as well as valuable 
suggestions from law enforcers, school principals, pros­
ecutors and other experts on preventing and reducing gang 
encn achment in schools. 

In addition, NSSC has developed a useful tool for as­
sessing the scope of the gang problem in school districts 
and their neighboring communities. This revealing 
questionaire asks simple questions and assigns point val­
ues to the responses. The completed score gives adminis­
trators a clear indication of the nature of the gang problem 
in their area. 

NSSC staff recently worked with the Los Angeles 
County Superintendent of Schools in providing a daylong 
training session on gangs and school crisis management. 
NSSC is available to provide technical assistance on 
school safety-related topics. 

On October 16,1991, U.S. Secretary of Education 
Lamar Alexander called upon Dr. Ronald D. Stephens, ex­
ecutive director of NSSC, to participate in the AMERICA 
2000 Daily Conference Call. U.S. Assistant Secretary of 
Education Diane Ravitch talked with Franklin L. Smith, 
superintendent of schools in Washington, D.C., and 
Dr. Stephens about preventing school violence. 

The five-minute Daily Conference Call provides educa­
tors and other officials an opportunity to share information 
and review progress toward reaching the National Educa­
tion Goals. Smith and Stephens discussed the sixth goal­
making schools free of drugs and violence and offering a 
disciplined environment conducive to learning. Tran­
scripts of the interview are available by calling 
1-800/424-0214. 
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